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By Sam Mabini Young, PhD

Mar 3, 2025

Experts representing various industries, including advertising, government, economics, engineering, the Guam

Legislature, the hospitality industry, a local church, a private equipment company and law firms take turns answering

questions and offering insights on the local workforce at the 2025 Career and Technical Education Summit held at the

University of Guam Lecture Hall on Feb. 28, 2025. At far right is moderator and current ACTE president Charlie

Hermosa.
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Former Sen. Sam Mabini Young is the founding president of the Guam Association for Career and Technical

Education and a former Guam Department of Labor director.
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